
Turkey Passport Photo and Visa Photo Requirements, Rules, Guidelines, and specifications 

These are only the start of what you need to know before taking your 

passport or visa photos. There are plenty more details to consider, all 

of which are designed to better your image and comply with 

government regulations. Here is a list of other specifications which 

should be included in preparation for photo taking: 

 There are a few country’s which allow for black and white 

images, however, Turkey is not one of them. All photos 

submitted must be in true, natural color. 

 Your head should measure 20-30mm and have a 5mm gap 

from the top of the head and picture cut off. 

 All photos taken need to be recent. Old high school photos do 

not reflect your current look. 

 Hats or other distracting hair pieces are not acceptable. The 

only exception is for religious head pieces only. Ears and face 

must be fully visible when worn. 

 Glasses can be worn so long as the eyes are clearly visible. Thick rims, tinted lenses, glare or 

sunglasses are not allowed. Remove glasses if any other the mentioned details occur. 

 Digital alterations are absolutely NEVER acceptable. If you have red eye, the photo must be 

retaken. Have a scar or mole on your face? It cannot be photo shopped off. 

 Smiling distorts your face and makes it harder for facial recognition technology to identify you. 

Keep a neutral expression and mouth closed. 

 There should not be any shapes or patterns in the background. Keep it simple. 

 Clothing shouldn’t be white as it will blend with the background. Uniforms such as military or law 

enforcement should not be worn. If you wear a religious uniform, this is acceptable. 

 Keep all shadows off your face and background. Lighting is crucial to the photo. If it’s too dark or 

too light, it will be rejected, slowing down your application. 

 Beards can be worn if you usually wear one. 

 

Rules and requirements for babies, infants, and newborns Passport and Visa photos 

If you are planning to take the family abroad, each child or infant must have their own passport or visa. 

When getting ready to submit the applications, every kiddo also needs a separate photo. Avoid submitting 

older pictures, group photos or none at all. All regulations previously mentioned apply to children. There 

are a few additional rules and tips to assure proper photos. The following should assist you in these 

guidelines: 

 Keep all objects such as car seats, toys, people and anything else out of the shot. 

 Should you be holding your child, make sure hands are not visible. 

 Use a plain, white sheet or cloth to hide the background whether the infant is laying on the ground 

or in a car seat. 

 It may take a few tries but the child’s face needs to be looking directly at the camera, squared off, 

eyes open and mouth closed. 

 Be sure lighting is even across the face and background. 


